On March 2nd, Geoff Griffin and two volunteers from the Miramichi Salmon Association’s Fish Friends program came to our grade 8 classes. To begin the afternoon, Mr. Griffin explained the Fish Friends program and how it helps to increase the salmon and trout population. Here are a few facts the grade 8’s found fascinating. 

- Only 10 thousand adults will come from 10 million eggs.
-  Saint John only has 69 salmon left because of the dam.  
- The population of salmon reduces the farther down towards the equator they get. 

- The Miramichi river has the most salmon in North America.  
-  50 000-60 000 salmon come back to the river yearly. 

-  Fish eyes are the first to develop on the fish.

-  The salmon will stay in the ocean if something is wrong with the river. 
- They return to place of their birth in spring. 


On March 16th we visited the Miramichi fish hatchery in South Esk. We had a tour of the fish hatchery for our cross curricular project. 
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First of all we met up with Mark Hambrook, our guide. He explained what we would be seeing during this tour and pointed out the different buildings. We went into the building with the small fry, which is the first stage after the egg hatches. There were thousands in each tank. As they grew larger they were upgraded to larger tanks. 

The preceding building we went into had separate small rectangular pools containing Parrs and Smolts. He showed us the small brown pellets about the size of the eggs themselves that he was feeding them. He explained to us that even at that stage of their lives and in the habitats they are in, they can still die. 
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After exiting the building we came to face a small but beautiful waterfall. Mr. Hambrook explained that it brought oxygenated water to the various tanks. He also explained there were wild salmon and eggs under the ice.     

The following building we entered contained the eggs we were going to take back with us to Harkins Middle School! We saw a surplus of rows of metal containers with covers. He explained that they used the covers to protect the eggs from a sudden change in light. He raised a few covers, revealing trays of eggs about the size of a pencil eraser, which could die by the simplest of touch in the beginning. After weeks of growing though, you could actually bounce them and they would survive! There were literally thousands of eggs per tray. 
We were to bring approximately 300 eggs from the hatchery. He began to explain the daunting task of counting the eggs. Rather then counting one by one he explained that they could estimate the amount of eggs with a water displacem[image: image3.jpg]s
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ent method. He filled the small cylinder halfway with water and placed the estimated amount of eggs inside. He then placed the eggs in a larger container, which we brought back to Harkins Middle. We had to put the container in the tank to let the fish get used to the water, keeping the water at 4 degrees. We are now patiently waiting for them to hatch!
